
 

September 28, 2021 

William Fritz, President of the College of Staten Island 
president@csi.cuny.edu 
 
William S. Thompson, President of the Board of Trustees, City University of New York   
wthompson@scscapital.com 
 
Martin Burke, Chair, University Faculty Senate, City University of New York   
Burke@cuny.edu 
 
Jane Marcus-Delgado, Chair, College of Staten Island Faculty Senate 
jane.marcusdelgado@csi.cuny.edu 
 
 
Dear President Fritz, Board Chair Thompson, and Faculty Senate Chairs Burke and Marcus-Delgado, 
 
The Executive Committee of the New York State Conference of the American Association of University 
Professors (AAUP) is aware of the current struggle between the President of the College of Staten Island 
(CSI) and the faculty. We support the Resolution on the Nature of Shared Governance put forward by 
the University Faculty Senate that upholds the basic tenants of shared governance and demands that the 
administration at CSI follow its established governance processes. 
 
As the state-wide body representing and promoting the principles and practices of shared governance of 
the AAUP, it is our duty to inform all relevant parties of the following: 
  
The Governance Plan of Colleges and Universities delineates the responsibilities of faculty and 
administration and, as such, should be written by both parties.  It is not acceptable practice for the 
President of a college to write this document without significant faculty input and approval. 
  
The proposed governance plan systematically eliminates several standing committees such as college-
wide budget, bylaws, and institutional planning with the stated intent to replace these when deemed 
necessary with ad hoc committees selected by the president. This is counter to recommendations of the 
AAUP to ensure faculty involvement at all times in such activities with properly elected faculty 
representatives. In particular, the 1966 Statement on Government of Colleges and Universities states: 
 
³AgeQcLeV fRU facXOW\ SaUWLcLSaWLRQ LQ Whe gRYeUQPeQW Rf Whe cROOege RU XQLYeUVLW\ VhRXOd be eVWabOLVhed 
at each level where faculty responsibility is present. An agency should exist for the presentation of the 
views of the whole faculty. The structure and procedures for faculty participation should be designed, 
approved, and established by joint action of the components of the institution. Faculty representatives 
VhRXOd be VeOecWed b\ Whe facXOW\ accRUdLQg WR SURcedXUeV deWeUPLQed b\ Whe facXOW\.´ (1) 



  
The avoidance of existing committees comprised of elected members such as the By Laws Committee 
and the College Council, and the utilization of makeshift committees over the summer months with no 
reporting of their activity, runs counter to recent recommendations of the AAUP: ³When faculty 
members opt to participate in a makeshift governance process, they should do so under the same 
conditions that govern their participation in the standing governance structure: they should be elected by 
the faculty rather thaQ aSSRLQWed b\ Whe adPLQLVWUaWLRQ, aQd Whe\ VhRXOd be fUee WR dLVcXVV Whe bRd\¶V 
work with their colleagues and report regularly to them.´ (2)  
  
The president has stated publicly that he may not respect the results of a college-wide referendum if it is 
unfavorable to him and may proceed against the existing governance plan to forward his proposed plan 
WR CUNY¶V BRaUd Rf TUXVWeeV, even if it is not supported by the vote. His stated rationale is that while he 
will consider the results of the vote, he has to weigh other LVVXeV VXch aV ³beVW SUacWLceV LQ hLgheU 
edXcaWLRQ´ aQd WhaW hLV MRb LV WR PaNe decLVLRQV baVed RQ hLV RZQ e[SeULeQce ³aV WR ZhaW LV beVW fRU 
campus.´ (3) This position runs counter to 50 years of college governance within CUNY and over 100 
years of AAUP policies of college governance.  
 
We urge President Fritz to respect the results of the September 27-October 1 referendum. No matter the 
outcome of the vote, any changes ultimately made to the current college governance structure should 
follow the principles set out in the 1966 Statement on Government of Colleges and Universities.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mary Rose Kubal, Ph.D. 
President, New York State Conference of the AAUP 
 
 
 
Kimberley Reiser, Ph.D. 
Chair, Committee on College and University Governance, New York State Conference of the AAUP 
  
Cc: Gayle Horwitz, Secretary, Board of Trustees, City University of New York        
       Gayle.horwitz@cuny.edu 
       Fran Clark, Director of Communications, PSC 
       fclark@pscmail.org 
  
 
 
(1) AAUP, ACE, AGB 1966 Statement on Government of Colleges and Universities: 
https://www.aaup.org/report/statement-government-colleges-and-universities  
(2) AAUP 2021 Special Report: COVID-19 and Academic Governance https://www.aaup.org/special-
report-covid-19-and-academic-governance (page 37) 
(3) See fRU e[aPSOe: ³GRYeUQaQce DLVcXVVLRQ ZLWh PUeVLdeQW WLOOLaP J. FULW],´ SeSWePbeU 23, 2021: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C5GZcYN9FJM  


